
 

 

Raapare 23 Mei 2024/ Thursday 23 May 2024 

 
Kia Ora e te Whanau  
 
Thank you to everyone who has supported the spellathon fundraiser 
during the past few weeks. Overall, many great spelling results were 
achieved and we have raised $24 179.50 that we are very grateful for.  
All funds will be directed to the new school pool. 
The winning classes, room 6 in the junior school, room 14 in the middle 
school, and room 18 in the seniors will enjoy a pizza lunch this Friday 
24th, and individual prizes for the most money collected plus a number 
of spot prizes will be presented at next week’s Tuesday assembly.  
 
Thank you again. The pool continues to progress well. Now that it is in 
the ground the filtration plant, fencing, hedge trimming and concreting 
are in the process of being completed.  
 

CROSS COUNTRY 
Thank you to all those who supported our annual cross country event 
last Friday. This was held in perfect weather conditions and I was proud 
of the effort made by virtually all students. This was a culmination of 
training and build up since the beginning of the term.  

A Hauraki team will represent us at the peninsula event to be held on 
12 June around a course at Narrow Neck beach. Thank you to Mr Willy 
Glen who has offered to train these tamariki during Monday and 
Wednesday lunch times. 

Results are as follows: 

Year 1 Boys 
1st Johnny Misur  
2nd Marek Havranek  
3rd Jack McDade 

Year 1 Girls 
1st Olivia Nell 
2nd Emmerson Featherstone 
3rd Thea Smith 

Year 2 Boys 
1st Celyn Johnson 
2nd Cooper Blucher 
3rd Cooper Job 

Year 2 Girls 
1st Aria Arnott 
2nd Leia Mahy 
3rd Lucia Harrison 

Year 3 Boys 
1st Eli McRae 
2nd Tom Misur 
3rd Riley Thumath 

Year 3 Girls 
1st Emilia Still 
2nd Sharon Lee 
3rd Isla Snow 

Year 4 Boys 
1st Mako Zhang 
2nd Roman Featherstone 
3rd Leo Fontana 

Year 4 Girls 
1st Bo Clarke 
2nd Katie Simpson 
3rd Helene Schankath 

 

KEY DATES 

Friday 31 May  
Teacher Only Day  

Friday 7 June 9-10.45am 
Open Morning 

Wednesday 12 June  
Inter-School Cross Country 

Thursday 13 June 
Rippa/Tackle Field Day 

Monday 17 June  
Middle School Beach Clean Up 

Sunday 23 June – Thurs 27 June 
School Show for all year 5 

and 6 students 

Keri Oh and Zoe Fraser who 
kept the Spellathon graph up 

to date! 

Latest pool photo! 
 



 

 

Year 5 Boys 
1st Archie McRae 
2nd Henry Harrison 
3rd Aucktons Sudsang 

Year 6 Boys 
1st Harry Gold 
2nd Harry Singleton 
3rd Henry Watt 

Far Right: Harry Singleton, Harry 
Gold and Henry Watt 

Year 5 Girls 
1st Clara Marantes 
2nd Taylor Metcalfe 
3rd Allegra Child 

Year 6 Girls 
1st Mackenzie Burrows 
2nd Gwyneth Flanagan 
3rd Sophia Edmonds 

 

 

          Year 6 girls running 

 

Juniors on the start line 

 

             Year 6 boys in action 

OPEN DAY 

We have an Open Morning scheduled for Friday 7 June 9am – 10.45am for any prospective parents and students. 
This is designed to give an insight into life at Hauraki School. If you are aware of anyone who is considering Hauraki 
School I would be grateful if you could please pass this message on.  

DO YOU HAVE ANY UNUSED MAKE UP? 
Our school show is quickly approaching and we are after any unused make up. We would really appreciate any 
donations such as:  

lipstick                                  blush                            cotton buds                 glitter                   baby wipes  
face power                          eye shadow                 make up brushes       eye liner               make up wipes        
 If you could please send these to Room 15 with your child.  Thank you so much, Nicola Michelsen.  
 

PROPS 
We’re needing a few other bits and pieces for the show if anyone can help please: 
two small chairs, buoys and/or anchors, Indian carpets, leather jackets, couple of shoulder bags, fake palm trees, 
beach chairs, brassware of any kind, disco ball, 1970’s posters. 
 

REMINDER 
Please note that all students are expected to be at school every day during term time unless unwell. The Ministry of 
Education is currently tracking attendance nation wide and we are required to report on this weekly. Thank you for 
your cooperation with this important matter. 

BULLYING 
A reminder, too, that we aim to keep our school environment as safe as possible for all students. If at any time you 
feel your child has a bullying issue please do not hesitate to let the classroom teacher or myself know. We do not like 
to think any child is unhappy at school and normally this can be resolved relatively easily. 

ROAD SAFETY 
Please note that no one should be driving into the school grounds to drop off and pick up children around 9am and 
3pm. Someone did this the other day then proceeded to reverse out of the school gate and almost collected a child! 



 

This is highly dangerous and unacceptable. Also parents should not be parking in the school grounds unless given 
special permission to do so i.e. children who are currently injured only with limited walking ability. Thank you for 
your cooperation with this matter. 

Also it has been reported that some students have been crossing the road to get to the dairy. One student had a 
near miss the other day! I have spoken to all students at assembly about this but would be grateful if you could 
please impress upon your children not to do this. 

WATERWISE 

Adam Wilson, Maya Schick, Toby Latimer and Zoe Curtin had a fun time at the 
Waterwise Regatta held at Narrow Neck beach today. We achieved 5th place 
equal with Stanley Bay.  

The children were lucky enough to have Polly Powrie, N.Z. Olympic sailing 
champion, answer some questions and then hand out certificates. Thank you to 
the volunteer waterwise instructors and parents who kindly helped out with this 
event.  

 

SPORTS 
Famous People 

 

Tom Misur, Year 3, and Marcus Sowman, Year 4, represented Takapuna 
Football club over the weekend, competing in the U9’s premier football 
tournament in Albany. They competed against 9 other teams from around 
Auckland and Northland and went on to win the whole competition. They won 
the semi-final in a penalty shootout against Northland and then won the final 2 
- 0 against the Mako Sharks from Howick.  

Left: Marcus Sowman, Right: Tom Misur 
 

 
Hockey  
Week 3 13 May                                                                       Week 4 20 May 
Year 3/4 Boys 
Hawks  

BYE 
 

Year 3/4 Boys 
Hawks 

 

Coatesville 
Year 3/4 Boys 

0-2 
loss 

Year 5/6 

Boys Hurricanes  
Greenhithe 
Goblins 
6.30 pm 

2-0 win Year 5/6 

Boys Hurricanes 
 

Murrays Bay 
5 pm 

1-1 
Draw 

Year 5/6  Thunder 
Girls  

Milford  

5.30 
7-0 win Year 5/6  Thunder 

Girls 
BYE BYE 

Year 5/6  Storm 
Girls   

Kristin Keas 
5 pm 

1-4 loss Year 5/6  Storm 
Girls  

Greenhithe 

5 pm 
3-2 win 

 
Some have been asking about term dates for 2025. They are as follows:  
Term 1 Mon 3 Feb- Fri 11 April                Term 2: Mon 28 April – Fri 27 June 
Term 3 Mon 14 July – Fri 19 Sept            Term 4: Mon 6 Oct – TBA 
 
Please remember next Friday 31 May is a teacher only day. Enjoy the 
long weekend and we look forward to welcoming your tamariki back at 
school on Tuesday 4 June. 
 
Ngā Mihi ki a koutou 
Clarinda Franklin  
Principal 

 
Netball 
Hauraki 6/1 after their first 
grading game at NN. 

 
 

 

https://www.playhq.com/hockey-new-zealand/org/greenhithe-school/935aba2e/albany-primary-school-competition-winter-2024/teams/greenhithe-goblins/e3a140cd
https://www.playhq.com/hockey-new-zealand/org/greenhithe-school/935aba2e/albany-primary-school-competition-winter-2024/teams/greenhithe-goblins/e3a140cd
https://www.playhq.com/hockey-new-zealand/org/kristin-junior-school/36659d9d/albany-primary-school-competition-winter-2024/teams/kristin-keas/1d91859d


 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 

  
 

 

 



 

 
 

 
Soul Sprite 

 Our aim is to encourage families to prioritize fitness and well-being together, and we believe this partnership 
could be a great fit. 
Here’s our website link: https://www.soulsprite.co.nz/ 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

HOOP33 BASKETBALLHOOP33 BASKETBALL
ACADEMYACADEMY

Looking to improve your game?
Sessions 7 days per week

Ages 8yrs - adult / beginner to pro

Register here for your free trial!

165 Target Rd, Wairau Valley
www.hoop33.co.nzwww.hoop33.co.nz

https://www.soulsprite.co.nz/

